

 Ref No.:
 279944.2020

 Contact:
 Madhu Pudasaini

 Ph:
 1300 362 170

 Date:
 16 October 2020

To the homeowner

Dear Sir/Madam,

Re: Draft Wianamatta South Creek Flood Study 2020 - Notice of Face-to-Face Meeting

We refer to our previous correspondence regarding the draft flood study covering the Wianamatta South Creek catchment that is currently on exhibition. As per our previous advice, Council officers will be available at the Bringelly Community Centre on the following dates and times to provide any further information and discuss flood-related changes affecting your property:

- Tuesday, 3 November 2020 from 10am to 12pm
- Tuesday, 3 November 2020 from 1pm to 3pm
- Tuesday, 3 November 2020 from 4pm to 6pm
- Wednesday, 4 November 2020 from 10am to 12pm
- Wednesday, 4 November 2020 from 1pm to 3pm
- Wednesday, 4 November 2020 from 4pm to 6pm

Residents interested in attending the above discussion must register their interest by sending an email to wianamatta@liverpool.nsw.gov.au by close of business Friday, 30 October 2020 with their name, contact detail (including return email) and any specific issues they would like to discuss at this meeting. Residents must also select a preferred date and a timeslot from the above list. Alternate dates and times are also to be provided.

The discussions will be facilitated in accordance with Council's approved COVID Safe Engagement Plan. Attendees are required to follow instructions of the onsite security and Council staff. All attendees must wear a face mask before entering the hall.

Meanwhile, a copy of the draft flood study report and flood maps will continue to be available for inspection during business hours at the following locations:

- Council's Customer Service Centre, Ground Floor, 33 Moore Street, Liverpool 2170;
- Liverpool City Library,170 George Street, Liverpool 2170;
- Carnes Hill Library, 600 Kurrajong Road, Carnes Hill, NSW 2171;
- Liverpool Regional Museum, Cnr Congressional Drive and Hume Highway, Liverpool NSW, 2170;
- Luddenham Post Office Shop 6, 2140 The Northern Road, Luddenham 2745;
- Bringelly Post Office 1197 The Northern Road, Bringelly 2556; and
- Kemps Creek Post Office Shop 1, 1455 1463 Elizabeth Drive, Kemps Creek 2178.

Further, a copy of the draft report and flood maps can also be downloaded from Council's website using the following weblink https://www.liverpool.nsw.gov.au/council/have-your-say/public-exhibitions-and-notices

Please continue to provide any written feedback on the draft Wianamatta South Creek Flood Study to Council **quoting File No. 2020/2845** and before **30 November 2020**.

Any enquiries regarding the draft report can be directed to Maruf Hossain, Coordinator, Floodplain and Water Management, or Madhu Pudasaini, Manager Technical Support, on 1300 36 2170.

Yours sincerely



Raj Autar

Director City Infrastructure & Environment

